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400 South Federal    Hwy 
Hallandale Beach, FL 33009 

HBCRA Quadrant Safety Board  

Annual Report 

 

Meeting Date:   

4/23/2025 
Regular Meeting Date 1st Tuesday of each month at 6.30 pm 

Location OB Johnson Park 
File No.: Liaison Gerardo Novoa, Captain 

24-155 Director Michel Michel, Chief 

Fiscal Impact ($): 
 

Account Balance ($): Funding Source: Project Number: 

$0 $5,000 2130-555020 PDSIU 

 

SHORT TITLE: 
 

HBCRA QUADRANT SAFETY BOARD ANNUAL REPORT 
 

BOARD/COMMITTEE DESCRIPTION 
 
The Quadrant Safety Board (QSB) embodies an innovative community policing approach, 
empowering appointed stakeholders residing and/or operating a business within each 
CRA quadrant to actively shape safety initiatives tailored to their communities. Convening 
monthly under the guidance of a dedicated police liaison, the QSB serves as a platform 
for community members to discuss, plan, and act on safety concerns in their 
neighborhoods. Comprised of five members nominated by the HBCRA Board of Directors, 
the QSB represents a diverse cross-section of residents and business owners deeply 
invested in the well-being of their neighborhoods. Through collaborative engagement, the 
QSB endeavors to foster stronger bonds between the Hallandale Beach Police 
Department and the community, striving for mutual understanding, trust, and addressing 
challenges afflicting our city. 
 

MEMBERS 
 

NAME TITLE TERM APPOINTED BY 

Alexander Lewy, 
Northeast 

Chair 
12/14/2022-
11/5/2024 

Mayor Cooper 

Murvin Wright / 
Northwest 

Vice Chair 
12/14/2022-
11/5/2024 

 

Vice Chair Michele 
Lazarow 

Jimmy Mitchell / 
Southwest 

Board Member 
5/17/2023-
11/15/2024 

Director Anabelle 
Lima- Taub 
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James Tucker/AT 
LARGE 

Board Member 12/14/22-11/05/24 
Vice chair Michele 

Lazarow 

VACANT / 
Southeast 

   

 

ACTIVITIES/ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
 
It is worth noting that via a resolution, the number of total members for the HBCRA 
Quadrant Safety Board was changed to five in total.  This change was made to facilitate 
reaching quorum with three members present, as prior to this change, quorum was not 
accomplished until after said change in October of this year, finally allowing voting on 
issues discussed.  Despite the limited number of meetings in which a quorum was 
reached (October and December), the following was accomplished:  
  
Utilizing statistical data, the QSB convened monthly to discuss critical police initiatives 
and safety concerns across the four quadrants of the HBCRA. Over the past year, 
discussions have encompassed various topics, including illegal dumping, City Code 
issues, and violent crime.  The board has also further discussed and evaluated the 
effectiveness of key police projects such as License Plate Readers, "ShotSpotter" 
gunshot detection system, parking issues, and drones. Additionally, neighborhood 
enhancement program options have been explored. 
 
These ongoing dialogues have fostered a stronger rapport between law enforcement, 
QSB board members, and attendees. 
 

PRIORITY ACTIVITIES 
 

A predominant topic in QSB meetings was evaluating the manner in which board 
members are recruited and appointed to facilitate a larger pool of candidates. This request 
is being made to aim for a broader and more robust Quadrant Safety Board.   

 

BOARD/COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

HBCRA recommends the exploration of outreach strategies—such as community 
announcements, social media engagement, and collaboration with neighborhood 
associations—to attract a more diverse pool of applicants for the Quadrant Safety Board. 
Continued collaboration with community stakeholders and local partners may help build 
interest and support for board participation.  
 

ATTACHMENT(S): 
 
Prepared By:                         Gerardo Novoa 

 Gerardo Novoa 
Captain 

 
Prepared By:                         Teremce Thouez 

 Terence Thouez 
Deputy Chief 

 
Reviewed By:                        Michel Michel 

 Michel Michel 
Police Chief 



 Page 3 of 3  

 


